
Beaver Valley Bulletin

JUNE 2025

www.fruitvale.ca www.rdkb.com www.montrose.ca

 
BEAVER VALLEY BULLETIN ELECTRONIC 

To receive the newsletter electronically, please send your email address to newsletter@village.fruitvale.bc.ca.
Paper copies will be available at the Village Office. Please visit our local websites for the Beaver Valley Bulletin







Mayor Wes Startup
Village of Fruitvale

Water

Did you know our Kelly Creek watershed is in the Regional District of
Central Kootenay? 

And a sizeable portion of the Beaver Creek watershed is too? This is a
result of arbitrarily setting boundaries without considering the

importance of watersheds in general and a bit of a historical anomaly in
times when this was not a big factor. 

However, times change, and in this era of lower snowpacks and hotter
summers water has become a much more important issue.

 
The watershed is more than just a collection of streams and rivers it is

the lifeblood of the valley. It supplies drinking water, sustains
agriculture, and supports the rich biodiversity that makes our

community thrive.
 

Yet, our watersheds are a bit of an afterthought and only come into
focus when water restrictions affect our daily activities.

Protecting a watershed is not just about conservation—it’s about
securing our future. Every time we reduce pollution, plant trees, or
advocate for responsible land use, we are ensuring clean water for

generations to come. The choices we make today will shape the health
of our communities, our economy, and our planet.

So let’s take action. Whether it's reducing waste, supporting
environmental policies, or educating others about the importance of

watershed protection, every effort matters. Together, we can safeguard
the precious waters that connects us. 

The sandwich boards are up noting the current water restrictions,
please do your part and help keep our water system functioning. 



Village of Montrose 
Office Hours - Monday to Friday 8:30 –noon -

1:00 – 4:30 p.m. 367-7234 
admin@montrose.ca www.montrose.ca WE ARE ON FACEBOOK & DOWNLOAD THE NEW CITIZEN 

http://www.montrose.ca/
http://www.montrose.ca/
http://www.montrose.ca/


RDKB WaterSmart is back for Summer 2025! 
 

We're thrilled to welcome back Brook Broadhurst as RDKB’s WaterSmart Ambassador! 
Brook, who has finished her second year of the Applied Environmental Science & Planning

program at Selkirk College, is out in Beaver Valley this summer offering FREE Sprinkler
Assessments and practical outdoor water-saving tips!

 
Why? Because outdoor water use can make up 40% of summer water demand — and small
changes can make a big difference. The RDKB’s WaterSmart goal is to reduce outdoor water

use by 20%, and you can be part of the solution.
 

Book your free assessment today and help conserve our most precious resource!
Email: watersmart@rdkb.com

Learn more: jointheconversation.rdkb.com/rdkb-watersmart
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BECOME A PAID-ON CALL FIREFIGHTER

The Kootenay Boundary Regional Fire Rescue (KBRFR) service has launched
its Paid-On-Call (POC) Firefighter Recruitment Drive! It’s calling on residents in
Fruitvale to step up and protect their community. Applications are open – get

your application package from KBRFR’s Trail Headquarters by calling,
emailing or dropping by in person during office hours.

 
Read the news story: https://rdkb.com/Regional-Government/Latest-News
Read more about the role of a POC Firefighter: https://rdkb.com/Regional-

Government/Organization/Careers
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Game On! Indoor Pickleball Launches in Fruitvale
 

The ice is gone, the nets are up, and a new game is on!
 

For the first time ever, pickleball is hitting the indoor courts at the Beaver Valley Arena in Fruitvale – transforming the
rink into a four-court pickleball paradise from June 2 to August 1, Monday to Friday, 7am to 3pm.

 
"Pickleball has exploded in popularity across the country, and we’re thrilled to now offer more options for players here in

the Beaver Valley,” said Mark Daines, RDKB’s Manager of Facilities and Recreation. “Whether you’re a seasoned pro or
just paddle-curious, this new indoor setup gives folks another way to stay active, social, and have fun – rain or shine!”

 
The arena addition complements the outdoor regulation pickleball court at Beaver Valley Family Park, which opened in

2022 and continues to serve up fun for all ages.
 

“Having both indoor and outdoor options now means even more people can discover why this sport has become the
fastest-growing in North America,” added Ali Grieve, Director of Electoral Area A and Chair of the Beaver Valley

Recreation Committee. “It’s low-impact, incredibly social, and anyone can play – that’s what makes it such a perfect fit
for our community.”

 
Indoor pickleball at the Beaver Valley Arena is first-come, first-served, with drop-in passes just $5 or a season pass for

$40 (cash or cheque only). Court time is limited to 3 games if others are waiting, and court shoes are recommended. No
pets, food, glass, or alcohol allowed – just good vibes and great rallies.

 
To register, simply check in at the arena and get ready to serve, volley, and laugh your way through the summer.

Equipment not provided – but fun definitely is.
For more info, call 250-368-1333.
Let’s get pickling, Beaver Valley!





SEWER MAIN LINES MAINTENANCE
FLUSHING

Attention Residents:

The Village of Fruitvale Public Works
Department will be clearing sewer main

lines with the Vactor truck.

During this maintenance, residents are
asked to keep the lid to the toilet(s) closed

to avoid any water splashing out of the
toilet bowl.

Thank you for your cooperation and
understanding.



Residents Living Along Beaver, Fruitvale and Kelly Creeks
 are reminded to keep all grass clippings, tree clippings and other debris out
of the creeks to help mitigate flooding potential. Also if you notice debris on

the creek banks pick it up. Let’s keep our creeks clean and beautiful.
 

Burning Bans and Wildfires
For more information on fire bans please visit:

https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/safety/wildfire-status/fire-bans-and-
restrictions/southeast-fire-centre-bans

If you see a wildfire or burning ban viloation, report it to 1-800-663-5555 or
*5555 from your cell phone.
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FRUITVALE CREEK RESIDENTS

Residents living along Fruitvale Creek are reminded to
keep all grass clippings, tree clippings and other debris out
of Fruitvale Creek as these items plug the grizzlies (grates)

and cause the creek to flood.

DID YOU KNOW 

The Village of Fruitvale has a bylaw that regulates the development of a
boulevard and what can and cannot be placed on boulevards entitled The

Village of Fruitvale Boulevard Development Bylaw No. 384, 1984.

The Village of Fruitvale also has a bylaw that governs the appearance and
maintenance of property and public places entitled The Village of Fruitvale

Property Maintenance Bylaw No. 845, 2014. 

Home owners should familiarize themselves with these and other Village of
Fruitvale Bylaws that are listed on the Village of Fruitvale website at

www.village.fruitvale.bc.ca under the Services tab in Bylaws and Policies



BEAVER VALLEY WATER SERVICE 
HYDRANT MAINTENANCE

Water users on the Beaver Valley Water Service are
advised that the Water Department will be maintaining

and flushing fire hydrants throughout the month of June.
This program is performed as part of a scheduled

preventative maintenance program.

As hydrants are flushed, users may experience a temporary
reduction in water pressure. You may also see some

colour and/or notice a slight change in the taste and odour
of your water. These conditions are normal during
flushing activities and are only temporary. If you

experience any of these changes or if you see some
cloudiness or rust colour in your water, we recommend

you refrain from washing your laundry and run the water
in your home until the water runs clear. 

We are sorry for any inconvenience you may experience
during the flushing program and thank you for your

patience and co-operation.

If you have any questions or experience any persistent
water quality problems, please do not hesitate to contact

the Village Office at 250-367-7551.

Temporary Vehicle Shelters
Residents with temporary vehicle shelters in their front
yard are reminded that these portable garages must be

removed ASAP.  As per Zoning Amendment Bylaw No. 863, the date for
removing these temporary vehicle shelters was April 15.

 



As the school year comes to a close, I just wanted to give a heartfelt thank you to all
the wonderful people on my Oversight and Advisory Committees (some pictured

below). Your support is what has made this year absolutely amazing!

The BVYAN has had a ton of awesome events this year! From scrapbook nights and
fabric arts workshops to bowling and button making, there has been something for

everyone, and I am so excited for what the next season will bring!

We will be starting back up in September with some exciting events, so be sure to
check out the newsletter or our social media. If you have any questions or want to

be added to our mailing list for next year, feel free to email us anytime at
beavervalleyyan@gmail.com.

Have a wonderful summer!

Kate

BEAVER VALLEY YAN




